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voices showing such purchase and 
use, which statement shall set forth 
that the tax has been paid, the total 
amount of such gasoline so purchased 
upon which he has paid the tax and 
which has been used by such con
sumer other than for propelling ve
hicles operated upon any of the public 
highways or streets of this State, and 
which statement shall contain such 
additional information as may be re
quired by the Board of Equalization 
of the State of Montana on forms to 
be furnished by said board; provided 
that such refund or drawback shall 
not exceed the tax imposed by law. 
All such applications for refunds or 
drawbacks shall be filed with the 
Board of Equalization of the State of 
Montana within six (6) months after 
the date on which such gasoline was 
purchased as shown by such paid in
voices." 

Section 10 of Chapter 19, Laws of 
1927, provides: "Each dealer in this 
state handling any gasoline as defined 
in this Act, shall, at the time of such 
handling, make out and deliver to the 
purchaser or consignee thereof an in
voice in which shall be stated the 
number of gallons of gasoline covered 
by such invoice and that the license 
tax on same has been paid or will be 
paid to the Treasurer of the State of 
Montana within fifteen (15) days 
after the current month, as provided 
in this Act." 

According to Webster's New Inter
national Dictionary the word "in
voice" means "a written account, or 
itemized statement, of merchandise 
shipped or sent to a purchaser, con
signee, factor, etc., with the quantity, 
value or prices, and charges annexed." 
(33 C. J. 811; Cobb & Seal Shoe Store 
v. Aetna Ins. Co., 58 S. E. 1099; B. 
F. Sturtevant Co. v. Cumberland Du
gan Co., 68 AU. 351; Stone v. First 
Nat. Bank, 198 Pac. 244; Federal Ins. 
Co. v. Munden, 203 S. W. 917; Garner 
Mfg. Co. v. Cornelius Lumber Co., 262 
S. W. 1011; Securities Inv. Co. v. In
ternational Shoe Co., 5 S. W. (2) 682.) 
The words "paid invoices," as used in 
the statute, must mean, if they mean 
anything, invoices that show on their 
faces that the gasoline described in 
them has been paid for by the pur
chaser. The phrases "original paid 
Invoices" denotes, then, invoices, orig-

inal in character and form in contra
distinction to copies, received from the 
dealer by the purchaser, which show 
on their faces that the latter has paid 
for the gasoline described in them. 
(Oregon-Washington R. & Nav. Co. v. 
Hoss, 274 Pac. 314.) 

Opinion No. 262. 

State Highway Commission-High
ways--Contractors License--Licenses. 

HELD: The State Highway Com
mission has no authority to enter into 
an agreement with the Federal Bu
reau of Public Roads whereby the re
quirements of the Montana Con
tractor's License Law may be avoided 
in contracts let by the commission 
which are financed in whole or in part 
by Federal funds. 

April 8, 1936. 
State Highway Commission 
The Capitol 

You have asked us to advise you 
whether or not an agreement may be 
validly executed by the proper depart
ments of the State government and 
the Bureau of Public Roads of the 
Federal government, whereby the re
quirements of the Montana Contrac
tors' License Law may be avoided in 
so far as contracts involving Federal 
funds are concerned. It is stated that 
the Bureau of Public Roads objects 
to the provisions of said law because, 
it is claimed, they have the effect of 
restricting competition. 

Under the provisions of Chapter 
178, Laws of Montana 1935, it is now 
unlawful for anyone to submit a pro
posal to or enter into a contract with 
the State of Montana or any of its 
departments or subdivision for the 
construction or reconstruction of any 
public work when the amount involved 
in the contract exceeds $1,000, with
out having first obtained a license 
from the State Board of Equalization. 
Anyone bidding or contracting with
out the required license is guilty of 
a misdemeanor and upon conviction 
is punishable by a fine of not more 
than $500, or by imprisonment in the 
county jail for not more than six 
months, or both. Section 7 of the Act 
requires all bids and proposals to con-
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tain a statement showing that the 
bidder or contractor is properly li
censed and that "no contract shall 
be awarded to any contractor unless 
he is the holder of a license * * *." 

It will be noted that said Chapter 
178 is a penal law of the State of 
Montana, the terms of which are 
mandatory and prohibitory. That be
ing true no officer or department of 
the State may grant any indulgences 
authorizing the committal of offenses 
against its terms. Such officers have 
no power to authorize the continuance 
of any act or business which is in 
violation of law, and any attempt to 
do so would be unauthorized and in
valid and certainly would not be bind
ing upon the State, the courts or the 
public prosecutors. (State ex reI. Tan
ner, Attorney General v. Northwest
ern Investment Company, 70 Wash. 
381, 126 Pac. 895; State ex reI. Fish
back v. Globe Casket & Undertaking 
Co., 82 Wash. 124, 143 Pac. 878, L. 
R. A. 1915B 976; Eastman Oil Mills 
v. State, 93 So. 484; 59 C. J. 112.) 
Such an agreement as contemplated 
in your question would, in our opin
ion, be contrary to public policy (13 
C. J. 455, illegal (13 C. J. 411-413), 
and void (13 C. J. 410). (Oliver v. 
Wilder, 149 Pac. 275.) 

It has been suggested that your de
partment might enter into an agree
ment with the Bureau of Public 
Roads, whereby you would not require 
contractors to comply with the pro
visions of said Chapter 178 in con
tracts let by you which are financed 
in whole, or in part, by Federal funds. 
While no exception is made in said 
Chapter 178 for such contracts, it is 
argued that you might have authority 
to enter into such an agreement by 
virtue of Section 1791 R. C. M. 1921, 
sometimes known as the Federal Aid 
Assent Act, which provides "* * * 
the State Highway Commission for 
and on behalf of the State of Montana 
is hereby authorized to do all things 
necessary or required to carry out 
fully the cooperation contemplated by 
the said Act of Congress as hereby 
assented to, relative to the construc
tion and maintenance of roads and 
highways in the State of Montana." 

We do not think that said Section 
1791 has any application to the ques
tion before us. As we have pointed 

out above, even if the State Highway 
Commission should attempt to enter 
into any such agreement it would not 
be binding upon the State Board of 
Equalization, or upon the State of 
Montana or any of its law enforcing 
agencies, nor would it be a defense 
to a criminal prosecution brought 
against a contractor who proceeded 
under the pretended protection of 
such an agreement. Furthermore, as 
compared with said Section 1791 the 
later Act, Chapter 178, Laws of Mon
tana 1935, is a special law which 
would at least create an exception to 
the general law and would, conse
quently, govern. (59 C. J. 937.) 

Your question is answered in the 
negative. 

Opinion No. 264. 

Taxation-Personal Property Tax, 
When Lien Upon Realty of an Estate 

-Heirship. 

HELD: Any taxes levied upon per
sonal property held by neirs of an 
estate (under the facts given) as 
tenants in common, which have not 
been paid, are a lien on the real 
property of the estate. 

April 11, 1936. 
Mr. W. R. Flachsenhar 
County Attorney 
Terry, Montana 

Your request for an opmlOn in the 
McLeod tax matter has been before 
me for some time, with the result 
that the matter itself has had serious 
and close consideration at my hands. 

It appears from the data furnished 
that Neil McLeod died on November 
13, 1918, leaving surviving him his 
wife, Isabelle McLeod, and fourchil
dren. At the time of his death he 
owned ranch land in Prairie county, 
five horses and three cows. There
after, the county assessor assessed 
the land and the personal property 
thereon to Isabelle McLeod. It appears 
further that in the year 1928, or pos
sibly earlier, Isabelle McLeod and her 
son Rhodie became the owners of a 
flock of sheep which, with other per
sonal property, was also assessed to 
the former for the years 1929, 1930 
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